
The Wychwood April 2011 

 
www.thewychwood.co.uk 31 

How old is it? Why is it there? 

What was it used for? 
Probably most of you 

Wychwoods inhabitants 

have posed the above 

or similar sentiments 

about many aspects of 

our attractive 

surroundings. 

But were you aware 

that many of your 

questions could be 

answered through the 

25 Journals of 

Wychwoods History, 

the publication of the Wychwoods Local 

History Society? These Journals cover all 

manner of subjects from prehistory to the 

last century and are available for any 

interested person to purchase. 

 

Wychwoods Local History Society 
Of course we will always be pleased to 

welcome you to our monthly meetings 

which are held alternately in Shipton and 

Milton Village Halls, where the Journals 

are available for sale. However if there is 

some particular aspect of Wychwoods 

history which appeals to you, do visit our 

website where a detailed 

index of the Journals is 

available together with a 

list of articles which 

each contains. They may 

be purchased from me, 

Wendy Pearse. 

  

Special Offer on 
Journals 
Some Journals have a 

high number of copies 

still available so we are 

providing a special offer of five copies of 

your choice for £10 taken from a selected 

list which is published on our website. 

Individual copies of the Journal may be 

purchased at the price stated. Postage and 

packing as listed on the website. Do log 

on and have a look, you may find that 

many of your queries about the history of 

our area have already been answered, 

some in fact, in great detail. We shall 

always be pleased to assist you. 

Wendy Pearse 
Tel: 01993 831023 or 

email:wendypearse@btinternet.com. 

 

Windrush Valley School 
Congratulations to Esme Chamberlain, 

Augusta Townley, Romy Dawkins and 

Catherine Hawkins for their thoughtful 

contribution toward the World Wildlife 

Fund. Esme had no problems persuading 

her friends to join her, baking as many 

cakes and cookies as they could, then 

selling them to staff and children in 

school. They managed to raise £18.40, 

which they have donated to the WWF, 

helping save endangered species. We 

have recently introduced a gardening 

club. This has been so successful that we 

will continue to run the club in the 

summer months.  

The school looks positively blooming, 

with beautiful hanging baskets and fun 

grass hedgehogs. Keep up the good work 

to all our young Green Fingers! 

 

As well as our Gardening Club, we have a 

troupe of Cheerleaders who will be 

performing at the end of term, plus there 

have been some lovely smells coming 

from the cookery clubs.  

Victoria Taylor 


